


Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association
From: The Secretary, Mrs Jane Hill,

Littlecot, Frome Road, East Horrington, Wells, BA5 3DR
Tel: 01749 675668 email: janehill546@aol.com

Dear Pilgrim,

I am delighted to tell you that the pilgrimage is back on and will take place on 
Saturday 16th June 2012 and I hope that this pack will give you all the information 
that you need.

Due to a computer crash, we have lost the most up to date mailing list.  This means, I 
am sure, that some pilgrims who had asked us to remove their names from the list or 
who had moved may receive this.  I am really sorry if this has happened.  I would be 
grateful if you could let us know if you wish to remain on the distribution list by 
contacting Fr Darren Smith direct.  He can be reached at the following address: 
Gordon Browning House, 8 Spitfire Road, Birmingham, B24 9PB
Tel: 0121 382 5533   email: Fr.Smith@additionalcurates.co.uk
If you have an email address we would love to have it.

We are delighted to welcome The Rt Revd Martyn Jarrett, Bishop of Beverley as our 
Principal Celebrant and The Rt Revd Jonathan Baker, Bishop of Ebbsfleet as our 
Preacher at the noon Mass. 

Service Books

It has been decided, to reduce costs, not to send out service books in advance but 
instead to post vouchers to all those who book in advance who will benefit from the 
lower price. This includes those coming on coaches.  (Please see enclosed service 
book order form).  Current members will receive their Service Books by post in 
the usual way in early May.

Coach Passes

These will, as usual, be sent out to you on request using the enclosed form.  

I am very happy to tell you that the pilgrimage has received a grant from The Church 
Union which will enable us to make a 50% refund on the cost of your coach or 
minibus.  The way it will work is that you send your receipted invoice to Fr Darren 
Smith (contact details as above) and he will make the refund by cheque.

At the Annual General Meeting of the Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association on 
the 28th October 2000 the following resolution was carried:

“Having regard to its history and aims, the Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association 
resolves that it is inappropriate to invite women priests to celebrate or officiate 
at any pilgrimage service”



Concelebration

Priests who wish to concelebrate are invited to come to the robing tent by 11.55 at 
the latest and earlier if possible.  Please bring an alb.  A chasuble and stole will be
provided.

The Procession of Witness

All Parishes are encouraged to join this Procession, which this year will be of the 
Blessed Sacrament.   Priests, servers and choirs may robe and are welcome to bring 
their parish banners but not processional crosses.

Parish parties will be at the front of the Procession, ahead of the Blessed Sacrament, 
and there will be a place reserved for those who have walked to Glastonbury.  Other 
pilgrims, and those watching in the High Street, should follow the Blessed 
Sacrament.

Please form up in the eastern end of Glastonbury High Street, starting outside St 
John’s Church, from 2.45 pm.  The Procession will move off at 3.0 pm, and will follow 
the traditional route down the High Street, through the main Abbey entrance and 
thence into the nave.  The Burtle Silver Band and the Wells City Band will 
accompany the hymns.

Pilgrimage Office

At the AGM last October Robin Thwaites returned to the Council as Deputy 
Chairman.  He has arranged for the dedicated pilgrimage telephone to be reinstated 
and is more than happy for anyone to contact him on: 
01373 832767 or to email him at robinrthwaites@btinternet.com      

With very best wishes and looking forward to seeing you in June.

Jane Hill
Hon. Secretary



Glastonbury Pilgrimage 2012

“All for Jesus”

Friday 15 June
6.00 pm:     Vigil Mass of the Sacred Heart of Jesus in the Undercroft of the 
                     Abbey Church
                     Celebrant:  The Rt Revd John Ford, Chairman of the Pilgrimage
                     Association.
                    (Entrance by the Silver Street Gate)

Saturday 16 June
9.45 am        Liturgy of the British Orthodox Church
                     by His Eminence Abba Seraphim, Metropolitan of Glastonbury . 

                      Events for Children and young people

10.30 –
11.30 am       Confessions and Anointing in St Patrick’s Chapel

12.00 noon   Solemn Concelebrated Mass of Jesus Christ, the Universal 
                      King, sung in the Nave of the Abbey Church.
                      Principal Celebrant:  The Rt Revd Martyn Jarrett, Bishop of 
                      Beverley.
                      Preacher:  The Rt Revd Jonathan Baker, Bishop of Ebbsfleet

3.00 pm         Procession of the Blessed Sacrament to the Abbey for
                      Solemn Benediction in the Nave of the Abbey Church
                      Officiant and Preacher: The Rt Revd John Ford, the Bishop
                      of Plymouth.



The Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association.
Registered Charity Number: 204595

Glastonbury Pilgrimage Saturday 16th June 2012
All general enquiries to the Pilgrimage Office:

01373 832767
robinrthwaites@btinternet.com

Please use this form if you are ordering
SERVICE BOOKS in advance.
There will be ‘Fast track’ entrance for 
those with service book vouchers
By post only please to:

Mrs Jane Hill, Littlecot, Frome Road, East Horrington, Wells, BA5 3DR
01749 675668      janehill546@aol.com

Title: …………………. Initials: ……………… Surname:…………..…………....
Address:…………………………………………………………………………...

Postcode: ………………………………Telephone No: ………………….……..

Parish: ………………………….….. 
Diocese:……………………………………….

Named contact person on pilgrimage day………………………………..
Mobile number for named person……………………………………….

Please complete for service books:
Members ……….…………   @ £10.00
You can join before the pilgrimage which will entitle you to attend the AGM in 
the autumn or you can fill in the forms on the day at the secretary’s tent. 
Pilgrims …………………..@ £4.00 IN ADVANCE      (£5.00 on the day)
Children under 16………..FREE

Current members will receive their service books by post.
To cut the cost of postage, vouchers will be sent to everyone who orders 
books in advance which will be sent out in early May. Please do not over 
order books as more can be obtained on the day. Cheques should be 
made payable to Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association and sent to the
above address.

                                                         Amount enclosed £…………………



The Glastonbury Pilgrimage Association
Registered Charity number: 204595

Glastonbury Pilgrimage Saturday 16th June 2012

All general enquiries to the Pilgrimage Office
01373 832767

robinrthwaites@btinternet.com

Please use this form for ordering a COACH PASS for your Parish.

By post only please to:
Mrs Jane Hill, Littlecot, Frome Road, East Horrington, Wells, BA5 3DR
Tel: 01749 675668     janehill546@aol.com

Title: …………………. Initials: ……………… Surname:…………………….

Address:…………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………..…

Postcode: …………………….……

Telephone No: ……………………..

Parish: ……………….….. Contact Mobile No for the day: 
……………….…………….

Anticipated size of coach (i.e. Minibus/20/40/50+ seats):…………….

Coach Subsidy: Will you making use of this facility?    YES/NO

Your Coach pass will be sent to you with instructions and a map in early May.


